Red Lodge Carnegie Library Board

Minutes of the meeting of Wednesday, July 5, 2023, 6:00 PM

The meeting date was adjusted to accommodate trustee schedules. 

Board Members: Scott Cain, Colleen Harrington, Heidi He Does It, Kirt Nell, Amy Sweet
Others: Library Director Jodie Moore
Chair Scott Cain called the regular meeting of the Red Lodge Carnegie Library Board to order at 6:00 PM.  

Amy Sweet was welcomed as the newest trustee on the Red Lodge Carnegie Library Board. She is currently filling a vacancy position and will be eligible to be reappointed for her first official term in June of 2024.

There was no CE for Trustees due to a full agenda.
The minutes of the regular June meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously following a motion from Kirt Nell and a second from Colleen Harrington.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jodie has not received the budget reports from the City Clerk but will share the updated report with the board upon receipt. 
Invoices were reviewed and unanimously approved following a motion from Heidi He Does It and a second from Kirt Nell.
Library Director’s Report:
The Friends of the Library (FOL) will meet on Wednesday, July 12 at 5 pm. The FOL continues to hold weekly book sales on Saturdays from 10 am to 1 pm.
Jodie shared an update on the usage so far of the kanopy streaming video service and the Sally Hilderman Seed Library.
The board revisited the idea of distributing toiletries, including menstrual supplies and condoms, in partnership with Carbon County Public Health. Jodie will invite a Public Health nurse to attend the August meeting. 
The board reviewed the June 2023 Statistics. [Attached to these minutes.]
Planned programs in July include weekly Storytime, the Summer Reading Program, childcare outreach, space programs for kids and adults, the annual magic show, LEGO Club, and the Stuffed Animal Sleepover.
Old Business:

Jodie reviewed the updates to the Facility & Ground Improvements Plan. The trustees approved paying the down payment for materials to Bradford Roofing of $34,270. Those funds will come from the remainder of the FY23 Library General Fund budget (transferred to FY24), the leftover Library Solar Cash Available in the General Fund, and the Library Cash Reserve. Those funds will be transferred to the FY24 Library General Fund budget. The balance of the roof addition project will then be paid using non-General Fund monies.
Jodie shared the estimate from Red Lodge Glass to replace the original window in the kitchen. The estimate is $1100. Due to the cost and the relatively low priority, this project will be on hold for the immediate future.

Projects that were completed in June and the first few days of July include tree trimming, removal of the dead trees on the north side of the library grounds, and the installation of two vacuum breakers to bring the library’s irrigation system up to code.
Jodie shared an updated copy of the FY24 Budget Request that reflects the increase in Red Lodge staff wages. All grades on the pay matrix received a $1.50 per hour wage increase effective July 1, 2023 following union negotiations. This increases the library’s total operating budget by over $12,000 but we have not been asked to cut the budget at this time. There will likely be a public meeting held to discuss the budget later this month, but that date has not been set yet.
Jodie received 6 applications for the Librarian/Assistant Librarian position by the preferred deadline of June 30. However, she just discovered that there had been additional interest through LinkedIn so there may be 3 more to consider. In the interest of hiring the best candidate, Jodie will continue to accept applications in the coming weeks. Jodie will share the application materials with the Library Board for their feedback, and will request 2-3 trustees to take part in interviews as the formal Hiring Committee.
Policy Review
The Volunteers & Friends Policy review is ongoing. 
The trustees discussed the policy for the Sally Hilderman Seed Library and suggested two additions to the policy. Heidi He Does It motioned that the Library Board approve the new policy with the changes discussed. That motion was seconded by Kirt Nell and approved unanimously. Jodie will share the updated policy at the next meeting.
The Collection Management Policy was unanimously approved as written following a motion from Kirt Nell and a second from Heidi He Does It.
New Business:
There was no new business conducted.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, August 3 at 6:00 PM.

Minutes submitted by Library Director Jodie Moore.   
June 2023 Statistical Report

Traffic Stats

929 total, open 22 days – average of 42.2 patrons per day

Averages by Day:

Tuesdays – 53.5

Wednesdays – 43.5

Thursdays – 39

Fridays – 40.6

Saturdays – 35.75

Circulation Stats

1,458 physical items checked out (compare to 1,644 in 6/19 & 1,416 in 6/22); 247 patrons; 31 new patrons

MontanaLibrary2Go: 638 items checked out (compare to 200 in 6/19 and 331 in 6/22); 168 patrons; 5 new

Hotspot circulation: 14

Kanopy circulation: 104 visits, 11 plays, 22 user accounts (service added 4/10/23)

Computer/Printing Stats

61 sessions
179 printing/copying jobs, $69.70

Program Stats

Preschool Outreach – 1/12

Take & Make Crafts – 1/12

Storytime – 2/45

Author Reading (Low to the Ground Leroy by Kari Walter) – 1/29

Summer Reading Program Registration

Early Literacy (under 2) – 6

Kids (ages 2 to 11) – 55

Tweens & Teens (ages 12 to 17) – 5

Adults (ages 18 and up) – 19

Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library

182 active children 0-5 years old enrolled, 179 graduated (cumulative since 6/2017)
